
Brethren,                         July-September, 2022  
 
 Greetings in the lovely name of our Lord Jesus Christ. We pray this finds you all faithful in the service of 
our great God and Saviour!!  
  Since our last report, an election has taken place here in Papua New Guinea. This did not come without 
various conflicts and unrest, but, thankfully, our area was spared from much of the violence. Unfortunately, 
many of our Bible school students travel in from remote areas (some walk or ride a bus for hours to come to 
class) and they had to deal with problems in their areas such as fighting, roadblocks, burnings, and other 
violence as the various winners of each political office were declared. We praise the Lord those things seem to 
have settled down for now and we have been able to resume bible school classes.  
 
 In August, we were blessed to have a part in a revival meeting here in Mount Hagen where many 
churches from the Western Highlands Province were represented. Bro Eric Fair and I both preached, while 
some of the local pastors gave their salvation testimonies. Every night of the meeting was a blessing as the 
various churches had prepared special music and the building was packed with Christians from all over. Many 
have realized that for God to do a great work here in the Western Highlands, it is going to require humility and 
unity around the right things.  
 Since this meeting, various combined outreach endeavors have started up, and the churches have 
decided to hold a monthly combined service to keep this momentum of unity going forward. Please pray that 
nothing will hinder the great work that is happening here through this effort.  
 
 We are also very excited that we intend to kick off our Bible Institute here in Mount 
Hagen next spring. This effort towards unity was one of the necessary elements in getting this work started, 
and we are so very excited to see the churches and pastors in the area get behind this work of teaching men the 
Bible and preparing them for the ministry. This last month, I even had 10 preachers come to see me from 2 
provinces over in Chimbu Province to discuss coming to Bible School here next year. Please pray that God 
will bless and direct this effort as we move forward. 
 
 This last month(September), our family was able to move to another house on the other side of town. 
This new (to us) house has much more affordable rent and is located in a better area. There is even a small 
garden area behind the house where Sheila and the boys have planted seeds in hopes of growing some fresh 
fruits and vegetables. The house had sat vacant for a few years, so this month we spent quite a bit of time and 
effort getting it set up and moving in. We are very thankful for this new house, and we are happy that most of 
the work is finished.  
 
 Lastly, please pray for us as we have quite a few meetings coming up between now and 
the end of the year including a trip to Wau, an area about 12 hours from here where I have been 
asked to teach for a week in the bible school there. Please pray for our safety on the roads and 
for God to continue to bless as we strive to serve him here in the highlands of Papua New 
Guinea.  
        To God Be the Glory,  

          Kenneth Seremak and Family 
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